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Village of Oak Park 

Department of Public Works 
Building Maintenance Division 

 
MEMORANDUM 

 
 
August 24th, 2023 
 
TO:  Rob Sproule, Public Works Director   
 
FROM:  Vic Sabaliauskas, Building Maintenance Superintendent   
 
RE:  Emergency Work Authorization Request to Repair AC at PWC 
 
 
Please consider this Memo an official request for Emergency Spending Authority to repair the 
roof top condensing unit for AHU 1 AC system at PWC.  On Wednesday, August 23rd, the 
condensing unit suffered a compressor and fan motor breakdown.  Compressor one on stage 
one of the system burnt up and shorted out, and the motor for one of the coil fans also stopped 
working.  The system is a two-stage system with two compressors per stage (4 total) and two 
fans with electric motors on the top of the condensing unit to cool the coils.   
 
Staff called out Oak Brook Mechanical (OMS), one of the Village’s current mechanical 
contractors, to further diagnose the condition of the system and formulate a repair plan.  The 
OMS technician confirmed that the compressor was shorted out, and the fan motor and shaft 
was in poor condition due to excessive rust.  The exact cause of the failure is not yet known, but 
I believe it was not preventable.  The entire system is original to the building and the 
components are over 17 years old.  A new fan motor was available immediately which the OMS 
tech. ordered while on site, but acquisition of a new compressor may take some time as further 
research is needed to determine availability and feasibility of purchasing and installing only one 
new compressor (new compressors for this particular unit might only be available as a paired 
system which would result in the need to purchase both compressors for one single stage).   
 
The current contract with OMS was approved for $15,000, and the balance on the PO is 
$10,070.60.  The total cost of the repair is not known at this time, however, staff believes the 
cost will exceed the available contract balance.  Once the final costs are established, an 
amendment to the Independent Contractor Agreement with OMS would be submitted for 
approval by the VMO.  In the meantime, please request Emergency Spending Authority from 
VMO to proceed with the repairs.   
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